

Newsletter 21

28th Feb 2020

Dear Parents and Families,

I hope that you all enjoyed a good half term and managed to enjoy some quality family time together. The children have returned to school refreshed and ready to learn.

This week Year 5 enjoyed a very creative day with a visit from artists from Turner House. They have produced some wonderful pieces of artwork and will now work towards putting on an art exhibition in school to showcase their pieces. I was very impressed by the enthusiasm of all of the children. It was interesting to hear one pupil comment that art helps relax him and makes him feel calmer. We are encouraging children to engage in activities that make them feel good and offer a sense of wellbeing.

The Book Fair will be in school next week and is an opportunity for children to purchase fiction and non-fiction books. The books will be on sale in the school hall every day next week after school. If you are able to, please bring your child to visit the Book Fair.

Whilst we are very happy to see many children arriving at school by scooter, please help us remind them that they **must dismount** on arrival. In the interests of health and safety, **scooters must not be ridden** on school premises. Your support in helping with this is appreciated.

Enjoy the weekend and let's hope for some sunny, dry weather!

Best wishes,

Mrs Colley

EVENTS & ACTIVITIES

QUICK STICKS HOCKEY



This week, the year 6 hockey team took part in the Hounslow Quick Sticks tournament, competing against 32 schools. Despite the hailstones, Team A managed to make it through to the semi-finals and were placed third overall. Team B and C also played exceptionally well and did a wonderful job cheering team A on in the semi-finals.

"They were very tough competitors so I am really

proud that we came 3rd overall." - Ousmane-Y6

"It was great to have the support from all of our Spring Grove players!" - Ava Y6

NETBALL



Before half term, year 5 and 6 took part in the High Five netball cluster, playing against 7 other schools in the borough. Both A and B teams played well and successfully made it through to the next round. Back at school, the pupils have been training hard, ready for the finals which will take place next week. Good luck Spring Grove!

Written by Aaliya, Ava and Ousmane (Y6)



PUPIL VOICE MESSAGES

ECO-WARRIORS

The Y4 Eco-Warriors are requesting that all children and adults stop using single-use plastic bottles and convert to reusable bottles.



JTAs

We are the JTAs. When you are going through the gates in to the school with scooters or bikes, STOP... and think: Should we get off our scooters and bikes now or before we get in to school?

Make the right decision!



TELEPHONE: 020 8560 0965

E-MAIL: office@springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk head@ springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk

TW7 4HB

CELEBRATION OF ACHIEVEMENTS

TT ROCKSTARS WINNERS

Most Coins

Most improved speed

Aisheek (Y6)Ava (Y5)

Aarya (Y3L) Eashaan (Y1)

NUMBOTS WINNERS

Most coins:

- > Ihab (Y6)
- Wen Xuan (Y6)

THE WINNER OF THE MATHLETICS CUP PLAY LIVE POINTS



Year 3 Apple

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

MAR 2-6 BOOK WEEK

MAR 24 -PARENTS EVENING

MAR 25 -PARENTS EVENING

APR 2 - LAST DAY OF SPRING TERM (School ends at 1.30 pm)

APR 6-17 -SPRING HOLIDAYS (School closed)

APR 20 - FIRST DAY OF SUMMER TERM

MAY 7 - POLLING DAY (School closed)

MAY 8 - MAY DAY (School closed)

MAY 25 - 29 HALF TERM HOLIDAYS (School closed)

CORONAVIRUS UPDATE

We currently have no suspected cases of the virus. As far as we are aware, pupils who have travelled have not been in Category 1 areas.

We are following advice from the NHS and Public Health England. Parents should refer to the info sheet attached and the links for more information.

TELEPHONE: 020 8560 0965

E-MAIL: office@springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk head@ springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk

Spring Grove Primary School Star Road Isleworth

TW7 4HB